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ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO WITH A HEDGEHOG IN NEED OF HELP 
 

As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to 
help hedgehogs; 

 
• Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear 

• For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground 
level, protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it! It 

makes them very poorly. 
• Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used. 
• Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them. 

• Ensure netting is kept at a safe height. 
• Check compost heaps before digging a fork in. 

• Cover drains and deep holes. 
• Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools. 

• A hedgehog lying in the sun wobbling as it walks or with flies around 
it needs help. Use a gardening glove to collect it up, bring it indoors 

in a cardboard box and cover with an old fleece or towel. 
• Call Ali 0773 405 3699 or Jo 0771 755 2624 for assistance.  

 
Please can you ensure to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around 
the village running with plenty of water and food to ensure our hedgehogs 

have plenty to eat and drink at this  
busy hoglet time.  

 

Hedgehog favourites:- 
-Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for hoglets) 

-Spikes semi moist hedgehog food 
-Wet cat food in jelly – No fish flavour please 

-Dried mealworms in very small amounts 
 

Thanking you in advance 
 

 Ali Blyth 
 

Hedgehog News in Burton Fleming 
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Items for publication in the Jul/Aug issue should reach me by 25/06/20 
Contact Margaret Barker - Tel:07966 160267 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items 
for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact 
Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: 

Tel: 07542874957,  
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Landline: 01723 890084 

HUNMANBY SURGERY 
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG) 

 
Needs new members! 

 
The PPG is having a fresh start and needs new people who 
have a little bit of time to commit to getting the group back 
on its feet. The group will be independent of the Practice 
but work in collaboration with it, by being a "critical friend".  
 
If you are a registered patient or a carer of one, then you 
are welcome to help improve patient experience by 
contributing your ideas and raising any issues concerning 
patient care , and feeding them back to the Practice.  
 
The "Open Meeting"  planned in March, had to be cancelled 
but when meetings are allowed, we are hoping to already 
have a group of interested people waiting to come along. Let 
your voice be heard! 
 
Please contact me, Frances Turner (the new chairman) if you 
are interested. 
 
Tel. 01262 470505/ mob. 07770082454 or email: 
 francesturner@fastmail.com 
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.Burton Fleming Parish Council News 

Beware of scams 
 
Unfortunately, not everyone out there is trustworthy and some people will try to take 
advantage of this unusual situation our society is facing and try to exploit people. 

 Listed below are some of the scams that you could be approached with, but please 
note that criminals and their scams come in all shapes and sizes, and they may 
contact you at the door, by phone, post or online: 

• Be aware of people offering miracle cures or vaccines for coronavirus – there is 

no specific treatment for coronavirus (COVID-19) 

• People impersonating healthcare workers, claiming to be offering ‘home-testing’ 

for coronavirus – this is a scam and these kits are not currently available to buy 

• Emails saying that you can get a refund on taxes, utilities or similar - they are 

usually bogus and they are just trying to obtain your bank and personal details 

• Fake products available to buy online that advise they can protect you or cure 

coronavirus - these will not help and are just designed to take your money 

• Mobile phone applications that claim to give you updates on the virus but 

instead, they lock your phone and demand a ransom 

• Calls from people purporting to be from your bank, or from the police, asking for 

your bank details over the phone 
People offering to do you’re shopping or collecting medication and asking for money 
upfront and then disappearing 

 
To avoid becoming a victim of a scam, we’ve please follow our tips and advice below:  

1. Be cautious and listen to your instincts. Don’t be afraid to hang up, bin it, 
delete it or shut the door 

2. Take your time; don’t be rushed 

3. If someone claims to represent a charity, ask them for ID. Be suspicious of 
requests for money up front. Check with family and friends before accepting 
offers of helps if you are unsure 

4. If you are online, be aware of fake news and use trusted sources such 
as .gov.uk or NHS.uk websites. Make sure you type the addresses in and 
don’t click on links in emails 

5. Only purchase goods from legitimate retailers and take a moment to think 
before parting with money or personal information 

6. Know who you’re dealing with - if you need help, talk to someone you know or 
get in touch with your local Council on the numbers advertised 

7. Protect your financial information, especially from people you don’t know. 
Never give your bank card or PIN to a stranger 
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Barnabas (born Joseph), was according to tradition an early Christian, 
one of the prominent Christian disciples in Jerusalem. According to the 
bible Barnabas was a Cypriot Jew. Named an apostle in Acts 14:14, he 
and Paul the Apostle undertook missionary journeys together and 
defended Gentile converts against the Judaizers. They travelled 
together making more converts and participated in the Council of 
Jerusalem (c. 50). Barnabas and Paul successfully evangelized among 
the "God-fearing" Gentiles who attended synagogues in 
various Hellenized cities of Anatolia. 

Barnabas' story appears in the Acts of the Apostles, and Paul mentions 
him in some of his epistles. Tertullian named him as the author of 
the Epistle to the Hebrews, but this and other attributions are 
conjecture. Clement of Alexandria and some 
scholars have ascribed the Epistle of Barnabas to 
him, but his authorship is disputed. 

Although the date, place, and circumstances of his 
death are historically unverifiable, Christian 
tradition holds that Barnabas 
was martyred at Salamis, Cyprus, in 61 AD. He is 
traditionally identified as the founder of 
the Cypriot Orthodox Church. The feast day of 
Barnabas is celebrated on June 11. 

Barnabas 

• June 4. Applesauce Cake Day. Hug Your Cat Day. ... 

• June 5. Hot Air Balloon Day. ... 

• June 6. D-Day, WWII. ... 

• June 7. National Chocolate Ice Cream Day. ... 

• June 8. Best Friends Day. ... 

• June 10. Ball Point Pen Day. ... 

• June 12. National Flip Flop Day - second Friday in June. 

• June 13 National Weed Your Garden Day 

• June 16 Fresh Veggies Day 

• June 18 Go Fishing Day 

• June 20 Finally its Summer Day 

• June  21 Father’s Day 

• June 24 Swim a lap Day 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christians
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Disciple_(Christianity)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cyprus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jew
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Apostle_(Christian)
https://en.wikisource.org/wiki/Bible_(King_James)/Acts#14:14
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Paul_the_Apostle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gentile
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Judaizers
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Council_of_Jerusalem
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Council_of_Jerusalem
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Godfearers
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Synagogue
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hellenization
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Anatolia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Epistle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tertullian
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Epistle_to_the_Hebrews
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Clement_of_Alexandria
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Epistle_of_Barnabas
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Martyr
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Salamis,_Cyprus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cypriot_Orthodox_Church
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Feast_day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:San_Barnaba.jpg
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – June 2020 

 
The Management Committee Wish you all well in these challenging 

times. The Hall will remain closed until further notice. 
We are maintaining the car park and the surrounding grassed 
areas and are continuing to plant donated plants where we can.  

Thank you to those who have helped. 
STAY HOME/ STAY SAFE 

 
May 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS 
1st Prize; Andrew Skelton £25 2nd Prize Pat West  £15 
3rd Prize; M. Donkin  £10 4th Prize; Shelley White  £5 

BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT – HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL  
(especially as it is now our only income). 

 
For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your village hall which 
is your community centre and used for a meeting place for many activities. You 

can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have 115 players, the profits from 
this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall.  The draw takes place every 

3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.  
 Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers. 

 
No Regular Events until Further Notice 

THE AGM OF THE VILLAGE HALL WILL BE HELD WHEN 
APPROPRIATE. 

 
FUTURE EVENTS?????????????????? 

 
 

Saturday 25th July; Scarborough Cyclists. 
Thursday September 3rd; Whist Drive. 

Wednesday September 30th BAD APPLE PRODUCTION; 
ELEPHANT ROCK 

 
 

HIRE Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non 
residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by 

negotiation.  We are taking bookings for 2021. 
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Dear Friends, 
 
As I write this we are still in lock-down, confined to our homes 
as a result of the coronavirus pandemic. This is the most 
challenging situation which many of us have faced in our 
lifetimes. It is calling for great resilience, courage and 
inventiveness from us all. Many are worried about friends and 
family; about finances and the future. How will life be after the 
pandemic? Will we ever get back to normal? At times of deep 
difficulty, like many Christians I turn to the Bible. Within its 
pages are words of wisdom for almost every situation we can 
face. It covers the writings of generations of people. In fact, 
the Bible is a collection of books written over more than 2000 
years. So I believe it has things to say to us even in our current 
situation. 

Yet in the midst of all this trouble there is hope, in God. And 
there is also hope in the wonderful expressions of solidarity and 
neighbourliness during this pandemic. Just to quote one email I 
received: 'In amongst the enormous life changes, the fear, 
hardship and uncertainty there are also wonderful examples of 
courage, humour, kindness, generosity and caring. Many, many 
silver linings to be sure!' Times of crisis often bring out the very 
best in people and the current crisis is no exception. If you are 
in need of support or a friendly chat, please contact a church 
member.  

Like the first disciples, we will not be immune from trouble, 
challenges and difficulties. But we need not be afraid for God is 
with us, whatever our circumstances. He loves each one us. His 
'unfailing love and mercy still continue, fresh as the morning, as 
sure as the sunrise.' There is hope for the future through this 
pandemic.  

Take care & stay safe, dear friends, 
 
Much love and blessings, 
Rev Barbara 

MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA 

https://www.stmaryseatonbray.org.uk/Contact/?s=Pastoral+Group
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Congratulations Scarecrow Best Efforts!  5 x Goodybags delivered.  
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Thank you to all the other scarecrows. 
Everyone has had much fun looking at them around the village 


